
Board of Directors Phone Meetings  
October 10, 2018 and Oct 11, 2018 

 
 
I. October 11, 2018 Call to Order at 05:06 pm 

a. Establish Quorum 
 
 
 
 
 
 

b. Final offer from Safe Connections is $1.850M with closing under 90 days 
c. Pastor Wes has asked Hilliker to see if Lift For Life will write an offer for $1.825M 

and include the other items that were verbally discussed yesterday. 
i. The net gain regarding no second move, no storage, savings in rental costs 

would make the difference between the two figures mostly a wash 
1. We would still be able to have Trivia night at the church 
2. Be able to ‘ease out’ rather than bolt out 

d. Pastor Wes recommends to review offer from Safe Connections but go into detail 
with Lift For Life with this being the recommendation from the Board for moving 
forward: Pastor Wes, Laura, and Val will work on deck  

i. The vote will be only in support of this recommendation and the Board will 
actually be the ones voting on the contract. 

ii. Make sure that slides show overall impact to congregation for not having to 
physically move twice 

iii. Need to have an “estimate” of what we might take away at closing and this 
needs to be reiterated that it is an estimate 

iv. Need to try and avoid the word ‘contingent’ in discussions about the offers 
v. Validate # of members for 20% Quorum Melanie will call Christine 
vi. Question about a fee for loan (don’t think that we will owe this since the 

building is being sold, not just paying off the loan) but we need to check 
with lender GERRY WILL CALL ACCOUNT MANAGER TO CHECK ON THIS 

vii. Verbiage of recommendation created “Do you support the recommendation 
of the Board of Directors for the building sale. 

1. Yes 
2. Yes, with reservations 
3. No 

e. Katie to meet with Pastor Wes about nominations. 
 
 
 
I. Oct 10, 2018 Call to Order at 9:05 PM 

a. Establish Quorum 

X Rev Wes Mullins x Katie Wottowa X Val Torstenson 

X Laura Morrison x Kevin Levells   

X Gerry Humphreys x Melanie Elick   

x John Campbell x Michael Neuf   

X Rev Wes Mullins x Katie Wottowa X Val Torstenson 

X Laura Morrison x Kevin Levells   

X Gerry Humphreys x Melanie Elick   

x John Campbell x Michael Neuf   



 

II. Discussion of offers from Lift 4 Life and Safe Connections for building 
A. Lift for Life 

i. Financials and other data: 
1. They have cash for down payment and have equity for rest of 

price with other buildings 
2. There would be no appraisal needed 
3. Offered $1.7M-made us aware that they would meet second 

offer 
4. Offered that we may stay in facility rent free up until April 2019 

a. Would need to pay utilities (Approximately $2,500) 
5. Offered that if we needed to stay longer we may be able to use 

Old Coffee House on Broadway for office space 
6. May be able to stay in building even when they are renovating 
7. Our counter offer would be $1.825M 

a. This would allow potential replacement of HVAC closer 
to closing or potentially after closing. 

b. May be able to split cost of replacing both units and still 
end up just over $1.8M 

c. Estimation of S35K for moving/storage costs 
d. Would recoup mortgage after closing date 

8. Closing date is standard commercial 90-day closing (which 
would be approximately 1/15/2019) 

B. Safe Connections 
i. Current offer is $1.8M. Will be given opportunity to return best and final 

offer, timeline for transfer, and funding details) by some time tomorrow 
1. We know that they have aggressive timeline because their 

building has been sold 
2. They did think that their offer was solid and it was but we need 

to know if they can meet or beat Lift For Life 
3. Their offer is contingent on sale of their building 
4. There would be no ability for us to stay in the building 

C. Discussion and Questions: 
i. Mentioned that there is intrinsic value in minimizing the transitions for 

the congregation to multiple spaces rather than staying in this space 
until a new space is located 

1. Pastor Wes did not feel that there was any deadline given about 
how long we might be able to do this 

ii. What if we get a full price offer from Safe Connections? 
1. Much discussion about this as how much does the money 

matter with the buy-in and inclusion of the congregation 
2. Concern about not have any offer in hand as of Friday 
3. Discussion about having Patrick write up the offer and Pastor 

Wes taking it to Lift For Life with all the items in it that were 
previously offered and making it more concrete. 

iii. Need to have more agility to buy a property with directive and authority 
from congregation so that we can move to put a contract on a property 
when needed 



iv. Are we comfortable with a verbal commitment from Lift For Life to the 
congregation? 

1. Need some guidance from Patrick about how/what to disclose 
D. Review of Agenda for Sunday’s meeting 

i. Val and Pastor Wes to meet and review slides 
ii. Vote will be Yes, Yes-with reservations, and No: Laura will talk through 

this. No other language will be on the ballot giving lots of leeway 
regarding what we might actually offer as a voting question. 

iii. Will need four to assist with sign up 
1. Melanie 
2. Gerry 
3. Kate 
4. Kevin 

iv. Laura to schedule a follow up call for Thursday at 5pm to review offer 
from Safe Connections. 

E. Nominations for Board 
i. Candidates need to be in by Friday 

ii. Still have not held a meeting to set expectations of what it is like to 
serve on our board  

1. Need to attend next Tuesday’s meeting 
2. Not sure when expectations meeting can be held due to 

availability of candidates 
F. Event this Saturday at church-need assistance at Midnight to put church back 

together 
i. Melanie 

ii. Laura 
iii. Katie 
iv. Val 

 
 


